ABERGAVENNY TOWN COUNCIL
ENVIRONMENT COMMITTEE
WEDNESDAY 21ST JUNE 2023
E73/23: TOWN CLERK’S UPDATE
1. GREENER ABERGAVENNY
A response was sent from Cllr Barnes to the steering group after Policy and resources Committee where the Constitution and possible membership was discussed, saying the following: “The Clerk introduced the item and made it clear she thought it could cause a conflict of interest if the Town Council officially joined Greener Abergavenny when, as considered likely, Greener Abergavenny would submit a funding proposal and advised that the Committee that the Town Council should not join under the present arrangements and the Committee agreed with her advise.
Members of the Committee made it very clear that the Council wanted to continue to support Greener Abergavenny wherever possible but in an observer and facilitation role. 
This means there will be no difference in the support currently being given to Greener Abergavenny and the report and submission for a small grant were still welcome.
The only request is to remove from our draft Constitution the reference to Town Council in Item 5 Membership.
The Clerk made it clear she would still continue investigating if the Town Council public liability insurance could cover our event on 1st October, Plus give us assistance whenever she could.”
If the Town Council are able to ensure that they have a presence for the entire event, then the PLI we have would be able to be utilised. It will mean commitment from several Councillors to be available and assist at the event on 1st October. 

2. PLANNING AID WALES
Our subscription will be coming to an end in June, so a request has been sent to investigate how many councillor took up the training, and also what cost would be incurred should we do this for another year, as they are shortly to start Placemaking courses which may be of benefit to us ads a Council with our Place Making about to commence. 
We have had communication via One Voice Wales (appendix A) regarding an online conference on 12th July a cost of £44 per delegate for a 3 hour conference – Meeting Community Needs in Wales.  It will provide an overview of the issues relating to affordable housing and planning and its impact upon local communities. The conference will also explore how local authorities, housing associations, third sector organisations and communities themselves can help deliver more appropriate and affordable housing to meet this housing need.



